nationalgrid
We are upgrading infrastructure

to provide better service to
your community.

130" Place, Queens, NY | July 2025

Dear Neighbor:
We are reaching out to update you regarding construction activities on 130" Place in Queens, NY.

Thank you for your patience as we strive to complete this important work. Earlier this year National Grid began
relocating a section of our infrastructure to make room for airport upgrades. The majority of construction efforts
have now been completed. The next step in the construction process will be testing the newly installed
infrastructure. During this time, you can expect minimal onsite activity, aside from our crews actively monitoring
testing for safety assurance. The testing schedule will adhere to the following hours:

Date Work Hours

Monday, July 21st 12 Hour Monitoring (7TAM — 7PM)
Tuesday, July 22nd 12 Hour Monitoring (7TAM — 7PM)
Wednesday, July 23rd 24 Hour Monitoring

Thursday, July 24th 12 Hour Monitoring (7TAM — 7PM)
Friday, July 25th 12 Hour Monitoring (7TAM — 7PM)
Saturday, July 26th 12 Hour Monitoring (7TAM — 7PM)

Once testing is complete, the next phase of the project is scheduled to commence in October 2025. The project
is currently scheduled to conclude in Fall 2025.

For your safety, please do not enter work zones and be mindful of work zones during and after construction
hours. Due to the complexities of outdoor construction, schedule subject to change.

Please do not hesitate to reach our team at the number or email below with any questions or concerns. Thank
you for your continued patience as we work to complete this important project.
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